NCCoC meeting minutes for July 22, 2020

Present: Katie Schumer, Tracy Rieger, Adam Groskuertz, Diane Sennholz, Chandra Wakefield, Sue Sippel, Ken Tokarz, Pam Anderson, Jessica Katcher, Theresa Anthoney, Kim West, Ann Jelinek, Jodi Friday, Kyle Cronan, Paul Liebehrr, Brian Grill

Afterhours Plan -- Katie explained the afterhours plan and the Addendum for the Point in Time Count, new for 2020.  Diane and Katie stressed the importance of this plan and making sure volunteers for the PIT are aware the plan exists and how it relates to Coordinated Entry.  There was much discussion with regard to motel vouchers and the use of them.  Tracy expressed concern about how the motel funding is used versus how it should be used and how people offered a motel stay are abusing the system.  Katie explained that is where coordinated entry comes in to help connect people to housing resources/programs and offer other assistance deemed necessary at the time of entry into or contact with a shelter.  
Sue made a motion to accept the Afterhours plan, Ann seconded the motion.  No abstentions.  Unanimously in favor, motion carries.
NON-HMIS List Holder -- Katie went over what the requirements necessary for the NON-HMIS list holder and why the Continua needs a list holder.  Sue made a motion to continue on with Katie as the list holder, Ann seconded the motion, and NCCAP abstains, unanimously in favor, motion carries.
COVID funding received for the NCCoC – Diane gave an overview of the dollar amount of funding received for each grant and usage to date (funding and HH’s served).  This was funding that was awarded to NCCAP and grants written for help with COVID NCCAP received.  Diane acknowledged and thanked the many agencies in the Continua who had written and received local (or other) grants to help with the pandemic.
Collaborative Application – A small work group was put together in May/June to work on the Collaborative Application.  All Counties had representatives.  Katie shared the progress so far and acknowledges there is still work to be done, but not all of the work group had submitted their progress at this point.
Charter for the NCCoC – Distributed prior to the meeting for members/non-members to read and bring questions to the meeting.  No questions were raised.
Compliance of Sub-recipients – Katie discussed the need for compliance for Coordinated Entry from sub recipients. Katie explained that new process for when sub recipients are not in compliance and stressed the need for them all to make sure they are completing Coordinated Entry, and doing it correctly. Katie offered her assistance as the SSO to help with the training of staff, and making sure that everyone understands Coordinated Entry. Katie explained No Wrong Door to the CoC and discussed the sub recipients as No Wrong Door Agencies that anyone can access if experiencing homelessness to be offered Coordinated Entry. 
Other news and update – Nothing from the group to share at this point.  Meetings will continue in a zoom format until further notice.


